
 Peer Helper Guidelines 
 Ms. Dotson (F-9) 

 2024-2025 

 We are so excited to have you as part of our class! Below are some guidelines to make sure that we have a great semester! 
 The purpose of this class is to create an inclusive community at Tuscola High School. As a peer helper you will be a role model and 

 friend to the students in our classroom. They will come to love you and look forward to seeing you every day. Thank you for your 
 willingness to be that for our students! 

 1)  Please turn in all of your Peer Helper paperwork! 
 2)  Maintain confidentiality- the students' disability, personal information, etc. should be confidential. Please uphold each 

 student’s integrity and respect their privacy. Please do not share any personal information about our students with 
 anyone outside of our classroom. 

 3)  Remember that students in our class are also high schoolers. Please encourage them to be as independent as possible. In our 
 class we maintain high expectations for all students. We don’t want to hinder them or do things for them because we 
 won’t always be there to help. 

 4)  Use person first language when talking about people with disabilities. Example: “girl with down syndrome” vs. “down 
 syndrome girl”. When you don’t use person first language you are labeling someone and minimizing them to their 
 disability when in reality they are so much more than just that disability. 

 5)  Attendance- You should be in class every day on time. If you need to miss for a specific reason you need to have a note. 
 Without a note you will be counted as absent.  This  class is for a grade. In order to do well all you have to do is show up on 
 time and participate. 

 6)  Cell phones- Please put your cell phone away while in class. It is not appropriate for you to be on your phone while in our 
 class. Our students are not allowed to have their phones out so neither are you. If you choose to use your phone while in 
 our class you will receive a referral. 

 7)  Participation- While in our class you will be asked to work with specific students or a group of students. If you are not 
 assigned a group to work with please just jump in wherever you see an opening to help. Our class is not the time to work on 
 homework or assignments for other classes. 

 8)  There will be a biweekly check in for you to complete. There will also be a final project that will be due at the end of the 
 semester. The final project counts as your exam grade. 

 You will do great in our class if you show up and bring a positive attitude and compassionate heart. Again, we are so thankful to have 
 you! Please ask if you have any questions. 
 Ms. Dotson 
 jdotson@haywood.k12.nc.us 
 828-273-6686 
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